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CFP-107-PHL-2021 

Mobile Game Application Revenue Management 
(Responsible Party Agreement) 

 
Dear Bidders, 

 
 Please find below the responses to inquiries on this solicitation. 
 

Question UNDP Response 

1. Can companies from outside the Philippines 
apply for this solicitation? 

No. As per Section G: Eligibility, in the Terms of 
Reference, the NGO/CSO must be based in the 
Philippines. 

2. Does the firm need to go to the Philippines for 
meetings? 

Considering the COVID-19 pandemic, all work of the 
NGO shall be done within the guidelines and protocols 
set by the local and national government. During the 
entire duration of Quarantine protocols, this service 
shall be performed remotely for the most part. UNDP 
and the winning NGO/CSO shall assess, once the 
quarantine protocols are lifted, if it is safe and necessary 
to have in-person meetings and collaboration. 

3. Can tasks be performed outside the 
Philippines? 

Yes, however as indicated in Section E: Duty Station, 
“The NGO is not expected to report on a daily basis to 
the Project Management Office based in BMB in 
Quezon City but shall be available on an on-call basis.” 

4. Can proposals be submitted via email? Yes, this is the only submission modality as indicated in 
Section VII of the Call for Proposal. Email your bid 
submissions to bids.ph@undp.org Subject Email: CFP-
107 BIOFIN Game App 
The documents may be accessed via UNDP Procurement 
Notice or UNGM. Links provided below: 
UNDP Procurement Notice: 
https://procurement-
notices.undp.org/view_notice.cfm?notice_id=85907 
 
UNGM 
https://www.ungm.org/Public/Notice/156440   

 
 All inquiries regarding this solicitation should be sent to procurement.ph@undp.org Subject Email: 
CFP-107 Game App Inquiry 

 
Please be guided accordingly. 

  
 
Thank you. 
UNDP Procurement Unit 
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